

**Head Office** 59/60 Upper O'Connell Street Príomh Oifig 59/60 Sráid Uí Chonaill Uachtarach Baile Átha Cliath 1

T +353 (1) 872 0000 F +353 (1) 873 1195 www.dublinbus.ie

Mr. Tom Curtin, Administrative Officer, South Dublin County Council, County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

Senior Executive Officer Roads Department 1 1 OCT 2011 South Dublin County Council

Our Ref: 1/08/67

Your Ref: 10 28627 Date: 5th October 2011

Dear Mr. Curtin,

I refer to your letter of 4th October regarding public consultation in relation to changes in Ballyboden/Whitechurch and would like to clarify the position.

Dublin Bus held a number of public consultation meetings in the area on 22nd June in St Joseph's Parish Centre, Terenure and 6th July in Ballyroan BNS. These two consultation meetings were advertised in advance in the local media and through social media channels. The consultation meetings related to a number of bus services in the locality.

These meetings were well attended and residents from Whitechurch and Ballyboden were present. Due to the scale of change and the number of housing estates it is not feasible for Dublin Bus to have a meeting for every housing estate / resident group in Dublin. Over 30 public consultation meetings were held for the city and were well received.

Following an assessment of feedback a number of adjustments were made to the initial proposals and are being implemented in a phased basis. Full implementation is expected in the area by November.

Notification was given up to ten days in advance of changes.

I trust the above clarifies the position.

Yours sincerely

Paddy Doherty, Chief Executive.